
Draft Minutes  (340) of  Kirkbymalhamdale  Parish Council Meeting  by on Mon. 5th Dec 
2022 

 
Attending  C.Wildman, N Heseltine, P.Wherity, M. Harrop, P.Dewhurst , A. Bradley, D. Howlett 
Apologies   M. Throup, Scott Inman, Cllr. Myers 
Observing    M. Parker, Rob Ashford and Rebecca Greenfield YDNP, Jess NT,  

Public questions 
none 

Minutes of the last meeting  
were approved by MT and seconded by NH 

Matters arising 
We need to send S.Myers a list of any unoccupied properties in our area. 
PW to contact John Webber re tree survey, including trees at the base of The Cove. 
KM Village Hall alcohol license not a problem with the Vic providing no obvious clash.   
Dean John is coming to look at the Vicarage Cottage so the situation is moving on. 

Council matters 
Nothing new. 

Update from Councillor S.Myers  
Not present 

Traffic Management 
No further update from David Cairns.  
Problems with recent and possibly ongoing work on the bridge in Malham. Signs and large bag of sand still 
there and considerable damage done to the river bank and adjacent land. PD to contact NYCC and the 
appropriate team at North Yorkshire who are responsible. 
We are awaiting the new plan for the village entrance and will notify the village residents of our intentions 
once the plan has been firmed up.  
A “Malham” sign at the Cove road entrance to the village was discussed as was a SLOW written on the road 
surface . PD to ask Highways. 

Update from the National Trust 
New House building work almost finished 
130+ dead Ash trees are to be removed, other native landscape trees will be planted with the help of the 
MEG group. 
NT to apply for Planning for 3 new car park signs on Malham Moor.  
 There is to be a meeting about the future of Tarn House between the FSC, NT , PC, and hopefully other 
interested parties, eg Julian Smith, NYCC, in late Spring.  
NT is to email CW re new group that will manage the fishing on The Tarn. 
NT to link with social media groups in Malham to promote any upcoming events. 
PD to contact the estates manager at the NT re number and location of unoccupied houses. 

YDNP update 
The Listers now have a Tramper that will allow disabled access to suitable footpaths around Malham. The 
route from Malham to the gate before the woodland at Janet’s Foss is to be modified to allow access. 
Kissing Gates to be replaced with swing gates. Disabled Access along the private road in front of 
Coronation Villas was discussed. Possible plans for any new bridge access were thought inappropriate. 
Residents along the private road are to be consulted. DH to give Rob a list of residents. 

Police and Parking 
No updates in spite of a series of incidents in The Dale. 

Planning 
Nothing New  

 
 



Finance 
Currently we have £45,147  after paying £5 bank charges, £146 for 2 more Litter Picking kits and £19.75 
electric bill. and £135 . We received £2025 from milk kit and toilet donations. 
Included in the total are reserved funds of which the Malham Initiative account has £2,662, the Malham 
Brochure £1,314  and the tree fund £80  
PW to contact HSBC to get a debit card so that cash donations can be paid directly into the Post Office . 

Lengthsman and toilets. 

MP will now keep the toilet doors closed for the winter to keep in the heat and keep out the leaves. (toilets 
will remain open). 
The water bottle refill fountain was discussed.MP and CW to look at options. 
MEG Update 
Tree planting sessions organised with the NT on the 13th Malham Moor and the 15th Cove fields. Next MEG 
meeting to be held at the farm Shop, future meetings to be held by Zoom. 

Correspondence 
none 
AOB 

• Christmas trees to be provided by Town End Farm Shop on an annual basis. 

• “protocol” to be removed from our regular agenda and “Housing” added 
 
Next meeting  - 9th Jan at 7.00pm followed by a meal at The Listers 
 
 


